
Nanaimo Quilters Guild  
Volume 39 Issue 10 ~ June 2023

Guild Website
The Members Only section password 
is printed on the back of your 
membership card). If you have 
something of interest for our Guild 
web site, please send it to Sue Creba 
at smcreba@gmail.com

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 Editor smcreba@gmail.com 

www.islandquilters.ca

Next Meeting
September 20,  Nanaimo Curling 
Club,  doors open at 1 pm & 6 pm, 
meetings at 1:30 pm & 6:30 pm

Next Executive Meeting
(Zoom) September 13 , 1:30 pm 

Quilt Show Wrap-up 
Meeting 
June 28, 1:00 to 3:00 pm, Country 
Grocer on Bowen

Newsletter Deadline
August 21 for September issue

Presidents’ Pen 
As we close a successful guild year, we thank you all for your support and 
participation throughout a busy year. We especially wish to send a special 
thanks to the members of the executive committee for wading through a lot 
of administrative updates this year and for addressing some sensitive topics 
with thoughtful discussion.
It would take the whole newsletter to say thank you to everyone who has 
worked in so many ways to make our 2023 Quilt Show a success. We will 
single out Janet Knecht and Bonnie Dormuth for special mention for leading 
the charge and keeping everyone on track. No easy task but your calm 
ways, great ideas and senses of humour made it lots of fun! 
We look forward to our 2023/24 year with optimism and excitement that we 
will see more in-person presentations and workshops in addition to a few 
online opportunities – the best of both worlds! We appreciate all those who 
agreed to take on guild roles in the coming year. There are still vacancies 
in the roles of a daytime meeting Vice President, and a Block of the Month 
coordinator. We’d love to start September with those in place, so give it 
some thought over the Summer. And as always, if there’s something you’re 
interested in offering and would like to introduce to the guild, please let us 
know.  Wishing all of you a safe, healthy and happy Summer.

Happy Quilting, Terri Askham & Judith McLaughlin, Co-Presidents

Program Committee & Workshops Committee
Well, the Program Committee and Workshops Committee have completed 
their slate of presentations and workshops for the year and judging by the 
feedback, everything was very well received.
The existing and new members of these committees will be getting together 
over the summer to line up an interesting selection of presenters, activities 
and workshops for the upcoming guild year. It’s the perfect time to get 
involved so please consider volunteering.
Huge thanks goes to Nancy Lutes who not only handled all the workshop 
registrations, but has also agreed to stay on and do the same for next year. 
Much appreciated, Nancy!

Kathleen Kane, Programs & Workshops Committees. 250-802-3323

See what our Guild and its members 
are up to. You can submit photos 
of your quilts to our Facebook 
and Instagram sites. Click on the 
FACEBOOK link below:

NanaimoQuiltersGuild

Where you see blue underlined 
lettering in the online version of 
the newsletter, put your cursor on 
the blue lettering and click  to be  be 
taken to the website or email address 
associated with the blue lettering. 
Best viewed in Google Chrome (may 
not work on a Mac).

Membership
Thank you to all who have renewed for the coming year beginning Sept. 
1, 2023. We look forward to receiving more renewals over the coming 
months as well as any new members. A membership form is included in this 
newsletter and updated forms are on the website under the Membership tab 
www.islandquilters.ca  The form can be printed, and there is also a fillable 
pdf form that can be saved and emailed to membershipnqg@gmail.com  
Payment is $40 and if you want the newsletter mailed it is an additional 
$16. Payment is accepted by cheque, cash or e-transfer membershipnqg@
gmail.com Credit cards can only be processed at in person meetings.  

mailto://smcreba@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Nanaimo-Quilters-Guild-118598632009213/
http://www.islandquilters.ca
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Donation Quilts
In May, we received 4 quilts, 14 preemie hats and 1 
book bag. 60 preemie hats were taken to NRGH in May. 
Check out the Quilt Show display in Country Club mall 
May 28-June 10. Crossroads Crisis Pregnancy Centre is 
in need of shopping bags for their young moms, similar 
to those made for Haven recipients. We will begin to 
accept those in the fall.  Happy Quilting over the summer!

Donation Quilts Committee, the Scrappy Bags

250-713-6291

Placemats
We received 6 placemats at the May meeting,  which 
gives us a current total of 139 placemats and  18 tea 
cozies.  Again thanks to all who contributed.  You will 
likely see most of them at the quilt show either in the 
tea room or on display with donation quilts.  Hope you 
all have a lovely summer of quilting and turning your 
scraps into placemats for fall donations.  Your Placemat 
Committee, Heather, Norma and Maureen

Mailings can be sent to:  Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild, P.O. 
Box 943, Nanaimo, BC V9R 5N2.  Membership cards 
and receipts will be available at meetings.
Those who were Honorary members for the 2022-23 
year can continue in this category.  If you are over 80 
and your membership lapsed you now pay the yearly 
fee.
Look forward to receiving your renewals and see you 
at the Quilt Show.  Enjoy your summer and quilting 
creations.           Barbara Kerfoot, Guild Membership
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Quilt Show Report 
As we go to print, we’re on the eve of the show. All the 
hard work and planning are done now, all is in place. Let 
the fun begin! 
At the last show meeting, the committee decided to 
dedicate this year’s show to the memory of our dear friend 
and sew sister, Blanche Gates. A long time member who 
was still quilting at the age of 103, recently passing at 
105 years of age. There will also be a memorial Rosette 
given out in Blanche’s name for the show committee’s 
favourite quilt. 
On set up day, Thursday June 8, the doors open at the 
Curling rink at 8 a.m. and everything will get started.  
Lunch for the workers will be around 12 noon.  Vendors 
will start to arrive at Noon to set up. There will be security 
in place from 12 noon till 6 p.m. On June 9 the doors will 
open for the workers at 8:00 a.m. and for the public at 
10:00 a.m. with His Worship, The Mayor opening the 
show with remarks and ribbon cutting (same opening 
time on Saturday).  Visit the Volunteer room on the third 
floor for rest, relaxation, and snacking. Sunday you will 
be able to come in around 10:00 to look at the show 
before the take down starts at 12:30 p.m.  Be sure to take 
a photo of you and your quilt(s). There is no organized 
lunch on Sunday, so if you are coming early please 
bring your own lunch.  There will be tea, coffee, water 
available, and possibly left overs from the Volunteer 
room and Tea Room. Doors close daily at 6:00 o’clock 
and we should all be ready to leave at that point. The 
public will be stopped at around 4 o’clock both days. 
Bonnie and I hope you will enjoy the show. Many members 
have worked very hard, for many hours, to get this “show 
on the road”. We hope you have entered something in 
the show to join in the excitement. Don’t forget to vote 
for your favourites. For the first timers, welcome!  We 
feel that our show is bringing us back up to speed since 
Covid and we’re all looking to follow up the show, with 
a great new year for our guild. Enjoy!  Bonnie Dormuth, 
Janet Knecht (250-734-1671) quiltyjan@gmail.com

Quilt Show Boutique 
By now you have been sewing up a storm, tagging your 
items and listing them on the inventory sheets and are 
ready for the drop off on Thursday, June 8th.  If you 
would please  check one more time to see if your tags 
are clearly written, securely fastened with safety pins 
or thread and if the tag is pinned at the top left corner 
it would be consistent for customers to see and much 
appreciated. 

On June 8th the Boutique will be open from 9:30 to 
11:30 for you to arrive and on a first come/first served 
basis we will start the process of checking your items in.  
You must stay with your tote during this process.  It will 
go much quicker if your items are in the same order as 
they appear on your inventory sheets as our volunteers 
will be cross checking between the tag and inventory 
sheet that all items are accounted for.  Once they are 
accounted for you will sign your inventory sheets and 
you are then free to go.  If you are bringing props please 
put your name and guild number on the prop so that it 
can be returned to you.  If directions are needed please 
write them on a sheet of paper and leave in your tote.  
Also your tote should have your name and guild number 
on it, both bottom and lid please.

On Sunday morning between 9:30 and 11:30 we will 
reverse the process and on a first come/first served 
basis we will go through your unsold items and cross 
check the tag to the inventory sheet to ensure that all 
unsold items are being returned to you.  Once they are 
accounted for you will sign your inventory sheets again 
and you are then free to go.  This process will take longer 
as the items will not be in order so please be patient with 
our volunteers.

The Guild Treasurer will be issuing cheques once all the 
paper work has been tallied and submitted to her. 

If you have any questions please contact Linda Macey 
at 250-758-6811 or wrmacey@gmail.com  

Quilt Show Raffle Tickets
Reminder that tickets can still be sold up till the Saturday 
of the Quilt Show. Anyone wanting more tickets can get 
in touch with me. All tickets, (sold and unsold) need to 
be turned in to me at the Quilt show.  I’ll be at the show 
from start to finish. Please put ticket stubs, money, along 
with unsold tickets in a baggie or envelope with your 
name. Judy Peterson, Quilt Show Raffles  
phone or text 250-741-6071 email  judymp@shaw.ca    

Barb Dickie 
Quilting

Computerized Longarm Machine Quilting

Phone 250-758-4048
Cell 250-619-2621

barbdickiequilting@shaw.ca
barbdickiequilting.com

mailto://quiltyjan@gmail.com
mailto://judymp@shaw.ca
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Voting at the Quilt Show 
Here is a final reminder about your ballots.  All Volunteer 
members will proceed to the Volunteer area to pick up 
their lanyards.  In the lanyard will be your name tag, 
your Viewer’s Choice ballot, and your Secret Categories 
ballot.  Non-volunteer members and the general public 
will receive their Viewer’s Choice ballot when they come 
through Admissions.
Viewer’s Choice:  This is a simple white ballot with two 
choices each for three categories:  your favourite large 
quilt,  your favourite small quilt and favourite other item.  
Record the quilt number which is found on the quilt tag:  
white for large, blue for small and orange for other.  That 
entry which receives the most votes overall is the Best 
of Show and receives the CQA (Canadian Quilters’ 
Association) Ribbon.
The two categories with the most entries will receive 1st, 
2nd and 3rd place ribbons for solo entries and for duo 
entries.  The remaining eight categories will receive 1st, 
2nd and 3rd place ribbons according to the number of 
votes received.  The duo entries will have a duo ribbon 
attached.
Secret Categories:  Members only will vote for the 6 
categories on the green ballot.  Volunteer members 
will find their ballot in their name tag.  Non volunteer 
members may pick up their ballots at the Information 

Table.  Winners receive a lime green ribbon. 
Past Presidents:  The Past Presidents, members and 
non-members, will pick up their Information Package 
with their lanyards, name tag, past presidents ballot, 
list of eligible quilts and location map at the Information 
Table.  The non-member PP’s may also sign there for a 
Viewer’s Choice ballot and a Secret Categories ballot if 
they wish to.  The PP ballots are pink and the PP Awards 
are also pink.
Show Committee Ballot:  Show Committee Members 
will find this single ballot in their lanyards with their other 
ballots.  This is tallied with the Viewer’s Choice ballots. 
This year, there will be a memorial Rosette given out in 
Blanche Gates’ name for the show committee’s favourite 
quilt. 
Balloting closes at noon on Saturday, June 10, 2023 

Judith McLaughlin, Ballot Committee

Library 
Enjoy your library books over the summer and remember 
to bring them back to our September 2oth meeting. A 
huge thank you to Linda Addison, who has been at the 
library for 16 years. At our May meeting, Linda thanked 
all of the Library volunteers.These include Lil Kroll, who 
has been volunteering for 18 years.      The Library Team
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There are just a few positions remaining. If you have time 
for one more shift or a plate of food, please let me know!  
ellenellis53@gmail.com  Ellen Ellis, Quilt Show Volunteer 
Coordinator
DEMOS (Assist presenter)		
SAT JUNE 10 12:00				    1	
SAT JUNE 10 2:00				    1	
FOOD DONATION for Volunteer Retreat		
SAT JUNE 10					     6	
FRAMES		
SUN JUNE 11 12:30 - 2:30. Take down  	 4	
SUN JUNE 11 Load truck at Curling Rink 	 2	
SUN JUNE 11 Unload truck at storage unit 	 1	
HOSTESS	
FRI JUNE 9 4-5				    1	
SAT JUNE 10 10-12				    1	
LUNCH ROOM		
THUR JUNE 8 10-2 Preparing sandwiches 	 1	
FRI JUNE 9 10:30-2				    2	
LUNCH ROOM
FRI JUNE 9  2-5 cashiers and service	4
SAT JUNE 10 2-5 cashiers			   2
PRIZE TABLE
FRI JUNE 8 9:30-11:30
TREASURER’S RUNNER
FRI JUNE 9 2-5	

Quilt Show Volunteers Needed! Needed for Quilt Show Set-up!
If you have a stepstool, stepladder, 
or folding wagon that we could 
use to help hang quilts on 
Thursday June 8, please bring it 
that morning.
Also needed are serving trays for 
the tea room and food donations 
for the tea room and volunteer 
retreat room.
Remember to please bring a bag 
lunch (11:30 - 12:30) for yourself 
on Sunday

mailto:ellenellis53%40gmail.com?subject=Volunteer%20for%202023%20Show
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May Show and Share Quilts
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Meeting and AGM Minutes of May 17, 2023
Call to order: at 6:30 pm by President Terri Askham.
Moved Sandra Radley, seconded Stephanie Gislason 
to accept the Minutes of the General Meeting April 19, 
2023 meeting as posted. Carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: Moved Judith McLaughlin, 
seconded Sue Creba to accept Treasurer’s April 2023 
report as posted. Carried.
Committee Reports
Hospitality: 59 members present.
Quilt Show:  See reports on page 3 & 4. Janet walked 
us through the timelines for set up and take down. We 
need more volunteers, especially for the tea room.  
Floor plan is done and will be confirmed with Black and 
White. June 5 to June 11 to be declared Quilt Week by 
the City of Nanaimo. Boutique: read full report on page 
3. Quilts for sale on Show floor are paid for at Boutique 
and picked up on Sunday. Show Challenge: 15 pieces 
received today: Thank you to Pat Ryan, who  is taking 
on Library! see report on page 5.  
New Business: Bonnie has a proposed slate for 
2023/2024 positions, nominations will be accepted from 
the floor. Job descriptions for open positions are on the 
bulletin board.  

Annual General Meeting
Called to Order at 7:30 pm by Bonnie Eaton,   Nominations 
Committee.
Moved Lunda Macey, seconded Stephanie Gislason, 
that the Minutes of the AGM of May 22, 2022 be accepted 
as posted.  Carried.
The following were acclaimed. There were no 
nominations from the floor.
Executive						                             
Co-Presidents:   Terri Askham,  Kathleen Kane		
1st Vice-President:  VACANT
2nd Vice-President:   Bonnie Dormuth                      
Treasurer:  Lija  Bane
Secretary:  Lorna Craig				                          
Past President:  Judith McLaughlin
Evening Convener: Kathleen Kane
Committees
Block of the Month: VACANT
CQA:  Christine Hustins
Challenge:  Vicki Dods, Jeanette Blackmore                            
Coffee: Tuesday K. Shay
Donations Committee: (Scrappy Bags satellite group)
Historians: Greta Simmons, Marsha Whitmee
Hospitality:   Bonnie Palfy, Bonnie Dimitry, Barb Root   
Evenings: Karla Hanson, Sandra Radley
Library:   Pat Ryan
Membership: Barb Kerfoot (chair), Laura Beswick, 
Maggie Picard			                         
Newsletter Advertising: Ellen Ellis
Newsletter Editor:  Sue Creba		
Newsletter Mailing:   Linda Campbell		                
Phoning Committee:   Trish Kirk
Placemat Committee:   Heather Henderson	
Program Committee: Vicki Zoltay (chair), Judy Hunter, 
Lorraine Daley, Nancy Lutes   
Publicity:  Lorraine Daley				                  
Quilt Bee:   Janet Knecht
Raffles:  Carole Phinney
Retreat:  Judy Peterson,  Vicki Zoltay
Webmaster Liason:  Sue Creba
AGM adjourned.
DRAWS:
Block of the Month: Greta S.
Show & Share: Moire P.
Hospitality: Vivki D.
Mystery fabric:  Bonnie Dormuth
Raffles: Vicki Z., Sharon D., Norma F., Sandra R. 
Barbara Karabek, Tuesday S. x 2, Judith M., Susan G., 
Maggie P.
Adjourned: 8:02 pm.     Lorna Craig, Secretary 
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s there ... See you then!

Left & right: 
more May 
Show and 

Share Quilts

Dear Quilting Angels,
On behalf of John Barsby Secondary School, I would like to extend a heart-felt thankyou 
to the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild and the Lutheran Church quilters. Our request came at the 
last minute, with your hard work we were able to present each member of our Rainbows 
group with a beautiful quilt. Our Rainbows program provides support to students who have 
experienced loss and are moving through the grieving process. At the conclusion of our 
Spring session, each student left with one of your beautiful creations. The colourful style 
options provided something for everyone and brought some joy to their lives. They went 
away knowing it is a hug from all of you. These quilts also provided an opportunity to break 
down barriers so that students know our program is a safe place to be with others and 
learn new skills.  We are so grateful that there are such kind and caring folks in our community that we can partner 
with to support our vulnerable students, I hope that in the future we may be able to work together again. 

With deepest appreciation, Margit Larsen-Rogers, Child and Youth Family Support Worker 

Thank You 
Letter
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Quilt & Textile Shows & Workshops
June 13- June 17, Cowichan Valley Arts Centre, Duncan 
Vancouver Island Surface Design Association “Tying the 
Threads” workshop series & Current Threads Exhibition 
June 7 - July 5 at CVAC Gallery and Annex.  https://
gatheringthethreads.ecwid.com

June 16 & 17, 9 am to 5 pm, Lions Gate Quilt Show. 
Admission $10. Capilano University Centre for Sport & 
Wellness, Greg Lee Way, North Vancouver. Contact Linda 
Heese at  l.heese@lionsgatequiltersguild.com

Saturday, June 24, Comox Valley Schoolhouse Quilters 
popular workshop ‘Roll Top Bag’ to carry quilting supplies.
Approximate size: 9” x 13.5” and 10” high. Cost $ 40.00 
To register or for more details, contact workshops@
schoolhousequilters.com

July 17-21, Leslie Turner 5-day workshop ‘The Sewing 
Machine and the Artist’,  9 - 4 pm $855 (price includes daily 
lunch & material fees). Expand the creative possibilities 
of your sewing machine through free-motion embroidery 
techniques. All skill levels, but must be familiar with the 
operation of your basic sewing machine and bring items on 
supply list. More info at:
https://missa.ca/shop/the-sewing-machine-and-the-artist/

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1930 Ryan Road East, Comox BC 
250-339-4059 or1-877-339-4059 
huckleberrys@shaw.ca 
 

NanGo Grannies Giant Fabric Sale
NanGo Grannies are collecting clean, unused quilting 
fabric (any size) and notions, yarn and garment fabric 
(minimum 1/2 meter) for their Giant Fabric Sale on 
September 16 at the Curling Club, 10 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
Over the summer we can arrange drop-off or pick-up of 
donations. Call Sue at 250-753-3371 or Bonnie at 250-
760-4247 to arrange, or if you have any questions. 
All proceeds from this sale go to the Stephen Lewis 
Grandmothers to Grandmothers campaign supporting 
grandmothers and community groups working to provide 
assistance with HIV and AIDS in sub-Saharan Africa. 
Fabric between $3 & $5 per meter - lots of bargains! We 
have just received donations of high quality upholstery 
fabric from Hartmann’s, and yarn from a weaver.  
Thanks to so many 
of you who have 
passed along some 
wonderful fabric to 
us. We will have a 
great selection for 
sale!

https://gatheringthethreads.ecwid.com
https://gatheringthethreads.ecwid.com
mailto:l.heese@lionsgatequiltersguild.com

mailto:workshops@schoolhousequilters.com

mailto:workshops@schoolhousequilters.com

https://missa.ca/shop/the-sewing-machine-and-the-artist/


Volume 39 Issue 10 ~ June 2023               Page 10                     www.islandquilters.ca

Editor smcreba@gmail.com NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2  Like us on Facebook: Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild

CQA Report
CQA’s annual quilt show, Quilt Canada, is almost upon 
us.  It is happening In Halifax this year from June 8-10.  
We look forward to seeing some great photos from the 
show and will post them to the guild’s facebook page. 
The focus now of course is on all the small details leading 
up to the show, so I don’t have any new news, just a 
reminder that next year’s show will be in Edmonton, and 
that’s close enough to plan a trip, don’t you think?
The final block for the Sea You 
In Nova Scotia quilt along project 
(photo right), is now available, 
along with the rest of the 
pattern, at  canadianquilter.com 
It’s available to both members 
and non-members so anyone 
can make this fun quilt.  On the 
website go to Events, then Quilt 
Alongs and you will find it.  This 
month is the bottom block….Whale of a Time.
I’ll leave it there for now since we are all busy with our 
own show happening on the 9th and 10th of June.  
 Christine Hustins, CQA Liaison cahustins@gmail.com

221 (Model Number EF911014) Singer Featherweight 
Sewing Machine, asking price is $375.00.  Made in 
Scotland in 1950 and comes with a case, numerous 
tools and feet.  Contact Linda Macey at 250-758-6811 or 
wrmacey@gmail.com for more information and pictures

B-Line free motion home quilting system with 6 foot 
table. Uses any domestic sewing machine (not included) 
Like new, excellent condition. (From smoke free home) 
Hand made in BC from Baltic Birch, square metal fabric 
bars, includes additional batting bar which holds rolls of 
batting as you quilt. *Asking $395 includes all related 
paperwork and instructions. (Paid $809 new) Hilary 
Fenton rhfenton@shaw.ca 1-250-749-6292 (message)

Nanaimo Auxiliary Thrift Store, Northridge Mall has 
2 recently donated machines for sale, serviced and 
checked, extremely good condition with carrying cases.
Janome Horizon 15000 embroidery & quilter. New price 
is over $8,000 and we are selling for $4,000.
Janine 500E embroider. New price over $3,000 and 
selling for $950.
Contact Marlene Bell (cell) 250-668-0421 
Note: The NA Thrift Store is all volunteers and all the 
profits go back to buying things for NRGH. 

For Sale

http://canadianquilter.com
mailto://cahustins@gmail.com
mailto:rhfenton@shaw.ca
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Revised April 2023    BK 

 

 

 
Pd:  Date _____________    Cash    Cheque #______     Credit Card    e-transfer 
 

$40.00 Membership Fee   Pd.  $20 Prorated Fee (Feb. to Aug. 31)    Pd.  
 
$16 Mailing Fee Paid    Honorary 2022-23 
 

NNaannaaiimmoo  QQuuiilltteerrss’’  GGuuiilldd  
 

Membership Registration Form  2023 / 2024  year 
 

Name _____________________________________ Membership # __________ 
 
Mailing Address __________________________________________________________ 
 
City ___________________________________ Postal Code __________________ 
 
Email __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________   Cell ________________________ 
 
 

Are you a new member? ________Have you ever been a member in the past? _______________ 
 
I wish to have the Guild Newsletter delivered by:  regular mail ($16)   online 

I was an Honorary Member in 2022-23  
 

I do  do not    consent to my personal information appearing on the membership list that  
is provided to the members of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild. 
        X 
 
Print Name       Signature  
 
Areas in which I am willing to volunteer: 
 
 Angels  Christmas Potluck  Coffee  Donation Quilts 

 Hospitality  June Picnic  Library  Membership 
 Phoning  Programs  Quilt Bee  Workshops  
 Raffles  Placemats  Executive  Block of the Month 
 Other_____________________________ 
 
Do you have an expertise you could present at a program or workshop?  
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 


